
 

  

 
 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  

 
Keeping Connecticut’s Lights On: Devon Unit 10 Returns to Service as NRG  

Implements Long-Term “Powering Connecticut with NRG” Plan 
 

Milford, CT; (June 29, 2006)—NRG Energy, Inc. (NYSE: NRG) will bring a 17 megawatt (MW) 
fast-start generation unit at Devon Generating Station back to active service today to support the 
reliability needs of the power system in southwestern Connecticut during July and August.  
 
Unit 10, originally installed in 1987, is designed to generate electricity when it is needed most, during 
periods of peak usage, in the heat of the summer and in the cold of winter. Although this unit was 
taken out of active service in late 2002, it was brought back online briefly in August 2003 to help 
restart the electric system after the northeast blackout. Now, increased concerns about electric 
transmission system reliability in southwestern Connecticut have led NRG to make the unit active so 
that it will be available for the summer reliability season. 
 
The Independent System Operator (ISO-NE) supported Devon 10’s return to service and helped 
NRG bring this unit online prior to the summer season by coordinating all required studies with the 
local utilities—Connecticut Light & Power and United Illuminating—who all cooperated in returning 
Devon 10 to service. 
 
“We recognize that Devon unit 10 is one small step in the effort to keep the lights on in 
Connecticut,” commented Curt Morgan, NRG Northeast Region President. “The Powering 
Connecticut with NRG plan, which includes bringing additional quick-start generation to Devon 
Station, will provide Connecticut residents with reliable power, reduced emissions, long-term 
economic benefits and will help to stabilize electric rates.”  
 
On June 12, 2006, NRG announced “Powering Connecticut with NRG,” a comprehensive plan to 
create new generation, install additional environmental controls on existing power plants and replace 
older, less-efficient plants with state-of-the-art power plants.  
 
This news release contains forward-looking statements within the meaning of Section 27A of the Securities 
Act of 1933 and Section 21E of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934. Such forward-looking statements are 
subject to certain risks, uncertainties and assumptions and typically can be identified by the use of words such 
as “will,” “expect,” “anticipate,” “plan,” “believe,” and similar terms. Although NRG believes that its 
expectations are reasonable, it can give no assurance that these expectations will prove to have been correct, 
and actual results may vary materially. 

NRG undertakes no obligation to update or revise any forward-looking statements, whether as a result of 
new information, future events or otherwise. Factors that could cause NRG’s actual results to differ 
materially from those contemplated in the forward-looking statements included in this news release should be 
considered in connection with information regarding risks and uncertainties that may affect NRG’s future 
results included in NRG’s filings with the Securities and Exchange Commission at www.sec.gov. 
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